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TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:   Finance Committee 
 
DATE:   May 19, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: Finance Committee Report and Recommendations 
 

 

The Finance and Audit Committees met in the First Floor Conference Room at 107 North Kent 

Street on Wednesday, May 19, 2010 at 8:00 a.m.  Member Richard Shickle was absent.  () Item 

one was approved under consent agenda. 
 

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

 

1. () The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount of 

$1,148.10.  This amount represents a DARE donation and a t-shirt reimbursement.  No local 

funds required.  See attached, p. 1 – 2. 

 

2. The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount of $85,837.  

This amount represents two grants received by the department.  No local funds required.  See 

attached, p. 3 – 9.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

3. The Sheriff requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount of $267,527.07.  

This amount represents a carry forward of grant funds.  No local funds required.  See attached, 

p. 10 – 11.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

4. The Fire & Rescue Chief requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount of 

$39,563.26 for the purchase of radio equipment.  This amount represents funds received from 

the sale of the ladder truck.  See attached, p. 12 – 14.  The committee recommends approval. 
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5. The Assistant County Administrator and the IT Director request a General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $112,000.  These funds are needed for data backup equipment, 

server room climate control and a backup generator.  See attached information, p. 15 – 32.  The 

committee recommends approval of the following supplemental appropriations:  $17,000 for 

backup equipment, $55,000 for server room climate control and $40,000 for relocation of a 

backup generator. 

 

6. The Deputy Public Works Director requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the 

amount of $406,200.  This amount represents additional funds needed for the N.W. Works 

project.  N.W. Works has agreed to reimburse the County as these funds are expended.  See 

attached information including draft contracts, p. 33 – 47.  The committee recommends 

approval. 

 

7. The Fire & Rescue Chief requests a General Fund supplemental appropriation in the amount of 

$16,215.  This amount represents $8,215 in unbudgeted funds received for fire programs and 

an additional $8,000 in local funds.  See attached memo, p. 48 – 49.  The committee 

recommends approval. 

 

AUDIT COMMITTEE 

 

1. Randy Jones from Robinson, Farmer, Cox Associates was present to discuss the upcoming 

FY 2010 audit. 

 

 

Information Only 

 

1. The Finance Director provides April 30, 2010 financial statements.  See attached, 

p. 50 – 54. 

 

2. The Finance Director provides the Fund 10 Transfer report.  See attached, p. 55 – 59. 
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3. The Finance Director provides the April 2010 Unreserved Fund Balance report.  See 

attached, p. 60. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
Bill M. Ewing 
Charles DeHaven 
Richie Wilkins 
Ron Hottle 
Stephen Swiger 
 
By  
 
 
_______________________________ 
  Cheryl B. Shiffler, Finance Director 
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